
 
 

 
December 28, 2020 
 
Good Afternoon Foothill Community,  
 
We are contacting you to inform you that today, December 28th, we have closed a few parts of campus, out of 
an abundance of caution for additional cleaning. The additional cleaning is following the confirmation of a 
positive case who was last on campus on December 19th.  
 
As a school district, we are following the guidance outlined in the ​COVID-19 School Guidance: Alameda 
County School Reopening Plans​. This document was compiled by the Alameda County Office of Education and 
the Alameda County Public Health Department, and is updated on a regular basis. Per the guidance from we are 
working closely with the Alameda County Public Health Department (ACPHD) and following all required 
steps.  
 
Any individuals who we believe may have been in close contact with the person who tested positive, already 
received a separate possible exposure letter. Per the guidance, any student(s) or staff member(s) who are 
believed to have close contact with a confirmed case are directed to quarantine for 14 days. At this time, the 
District will be sending custodial staff for an additional disinfecting to the impacted location. After the cleaning 
and disinfecting today, we expect the impacted locations to be reopened tomorrow.  
 
As a reminder, please continue to monitor yourself for fever or other COVID-19 symptoms which include: 
 ○ Fever (≥ 37.8°C/100°F)  
 ○ Cough 
 ○ Shortness of breath 
 ○ Any other symptoms such as chills, body aches, fatigue, sore throat, headache, runny nose or nasal 
congestion, loss of taste or smell, nausea, vomiting or diarrhea. For more information about symptoms, see 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/symptoms-testing/symptoms.html ​. 
 
If you become sick, have a fever, or develop any of the symptoms listed, contact your healthcare provider to see 
if testing for COVID-19 is recommended. Please inform us if you develop signs or symptoms of COVID-19 or 
if you test positive. 
 
Thank you for your understanding and support, 
 
Sebastian Bull                                        Joseph Vivani 
Principal                                                            Site Coordinator 
COVID-19 School Site Liaison                         COVID-19 School Site Liaison  
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